
   
 
 

Brain Research Foundation 
2025 Scientific Innovations Award 

Grant Announcement 
 

Brain Research Foundation is inviting your institution to nominate one senior faculty 
member to submit a Letter of Intent for the 2025 Scientific Innovations Award (SIA). The 
objective of the program is to support projects that may be too innovative and speculative 
for traditional funding sources but still have a high likelihood of producing important 
findings. It is expected that investigations supported by these grants will yield high impact 
findings and result in major grant applications and funding as well as significant 
publications in high impact journals. 
 
To be eligible, the nominee must be a full-time associate professor/full 
professor working in the area of neuroscience and brain function in health and 
disease. Current major NIH or other peer-reviewed funding is preferred but evidence 
of such funding in the past three years is essential. The grant period is for two years 
totaling $150,000. The support focus is for new research projects of the highest scientific 
merit.  
 
The online portal is now open. The deadline to submit a Letter of Intent is Tuesday, 
June 25, 2024, at 4:00 p.m. CST. 
 
For more information and a complete list of requirements, please download the guidelines 
here 2025 Scientific Innovation Award Guidelines. 
 
If you are not the correct contact for this announcement, please forward it on to the 
appropriate person so that your institution does not miss out on this funding opportunity. 
 
Please note, if your institution did not receive this email directly from BRF, you 
may not be eligible to participate. Contact info@thebrf.org to find out if your institution 
has been invited or if you have any other questions. We look forward to receiving your 
submission. 
 
To learn more about Brain Research Foundation click here. 
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